A Letter from a Friend to the Centers for Pluralism Network

August 21, 2008

Dear friends,

It was so important to receive your voice of support and understanding!

We now have more than 100,000 new IDPs, which at first from villages of Tskhinvali region/South Ossetia and then - from Gori district, Kareli, and Khasguri, as well as from Kodori Gorge.

As you might see from TV reports, so-called Russian "peacekeepers" are staying in Georgian towns and villages. Their populations are now in exile after fleeing the bombing and Russian occupation. As a result of fighting, Tskhinvali town in South Ossetia is fully destroyed, as after fighting within town it was also massive bombing. It is assessed that from Tskhinvali to Russia left approximately 30 000 persons — they cannot be IDPs as they in majority have Russian passports, and the others receive passports on the border with Russia. By such way, Russia tries to demonstrate that they are protecting their own citizens.

In Georgia proper, Russians are in Gori, Senaki, Zugdidi, and Poti. They also entered territories that are far from the main road such as Borjomi, Sachskhere, villages in Western Georgia (Chkhorotskhu, Lesichine).

It is really important to get the Russians to withdraw from the territory of Georgia proper so that people can go back. What Russians do is block the roads to make it impossible to bring humanitarian aid or to take the dead bodies of Georgians from Tskhinvali and from Georgian villages in South Ossetia.

We are concerned about IDPs displaced on the both sides. Some of the NGOs from South Ossetia are included now in the extremely important process of tracing of missing persons and killed. Cooperation between civil society activists will not be revived and it will be much more difficult to overcome crises and to try to rebuild the lives of people.

We are looking forward to work together with you, and thanks again for your support.

Julia Kharashvili, 

The IDP Women Association "Consent", Tbilisi, Georgia

